Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization\
Friday, 30 January 2009

Present: Ball, Hickey, Mihalopoulos, Orf, Peters, Sanford, Shevy, Siles, Yang.
Absent: Stunkard.  Excused: Goodrich, Mowafy.

Chair Orf called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m. Minutes were approved with no changes.

The committee decided that there was no need to select a co-chair, designating Orf as the sole COI chair.
The committee approved Shevy as the new COI secretary.

Orf led the COI in a moment of silence to honor and remember Susan Goodrich and her commitment to internationalizing NMU.

COI discussed ISAAC’s decision to be in abeyance. They voted to do so because Provost Koch did not approve their bylaws, and they deemed their authority, role, and scope too ambiguous. They were at an impasse regarding International Studies outcomes. Tim Compton, head of the IP program will be advised by the members of Modern Languages rather than ISAAC. COI considered whether its charge from the senate requires or allows COI to serve in an advisory role for the International Studies Program. The committee decided the answer is no for the time being.
Siles reported on his visit to China. Eight Chinese universities say they are willing to sign cooperation agreements with NMU, three of which have agreed to NMU’s template. This may lead to more Chinese students on NMU’s campus, opportunity for NMU students to study in China, faculty travel, and new sources of income. Agreements may be formed with additional Chinese universities in the future. Currently, Siles is waiting for Provost Koch’s response.

Mihalopoulos and Peters led a discussion of their report , “The Current Status of Internationalization on the NMU Campus: A Report to the Committee on Internationalization.” The committee unanimously agreed to send a portion of the report to the Academic Senate.
Shevy will work to update and strengthen the resources on the COI Web page. The page will include the COI recommendations reported to the senate, meeting minutes, the future “internationalization best practices” information, and other records deemed useful.

Siles plans to publish an online international studies newsletter but must wait for administration budget and hiring decisions before knowing who he can find to create it.

The idea of organizing the international speaker series according to themes was discussed briefly.
The meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m.

Submitted by Mark Shevy, COI Secretary
